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As we work to expand our churches and equip 
young men and women for ministry, our hearts 
remain deeply burdened by the call of world 
evangelism.  We are  genuinely  committed  to 
actively spreading the Gospel to the world in 
our generation.  

Over  the  past  year,  we  have  witnessed  a 
significant number of individuals expressing a 
strong  desire  to  become  more  involved  in 
foreign missions, particularly after their time 
in South Africa. Through visits from mission 
teams  and  short-term  interns,  God  has 
graciously  opened their  eyes  to  the  pressing 
needs  of  our  world.  We firmly  believe  that 
many of these individuals will answer the call 
to serve on the mission field full-time in the 
years ahead. 

Our sincere hope is to welcome more groups 
to come and witness firsthand the work 
the  Lord  is  accomplishing  here.  We 
anticipate that their  visit  may ignite a 
fire  within  them,  inspiring  a  greater 
commitment to spreading the Gospel in 
our  generation.  Please  join  us 
in  prayer  as  we  expand  our 

internship opportunities  and prepare  to  host 
several  groups  in  the  upcoming  year.  Our 
heartfelt plea is for God to raise up an army of 
dedicated laborers while there is still time.

As these visitors explore our churches, youth 
homes,  camp ministry,  and  schools,  we  pray 
that  they depart  with an unwavering passion 

for reaching the lost, unlike anything they 
have ever experienced before.

      Prayer Requests  & Praise        

• Pray as Amy, Addison, & I head back to 

the  States  for  my   son  Luke’s  wedding.  
Amy left yesterday to be at a pre-wedding 
“shower” but Addi and I don’t leave until 
September 11th.  Pray for us as we try to 
survive without Amy:)

• Please be praying for  Jacob & Christian 
Clower  as  they  finish  up  their  last  few 
months of support raising.  Their planned 
arrival in Mozambique is set for January, 
and I look forward to seeing the work the 
Lord has planned for them in this needy 
country.  

• Please pray for my daughter Emilee, who 
is raising funds for her upcoming 6-month 
internship in Argentina. This internship is 
the  final  step  in  her  bachelor's  degree 
from  the  Our  Generation  Training 
Center, and she's set to leave in February. 
Your  prayers  and  support  are  greatly 
appreciated as she prepares for this trip.

Quick Updates & Needs   


• My son Luke & his fiancee Adri marry on 
September 24th. 

• Missionary  Lynette  Osborn  arrives  on 
September 8th to help full-time here 
at Camp Rhino. 

•As  our  youth  home  continues  to 
expand,  the  need  for  improved 
transportation becomes increasingly 

evident. Pray as we work to 
meet this need. 
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